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(Our Lady is making a descent.  She says,)   
My dear little children, thank you for coming and for praying.  Your love and your prayers 
console my Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart.  Little children, I grace you with my presence 
because I love you, and I need your help.   
 
My dear children, I have come to lead you back to God.  I ask you this very day, how have you 
accepted me?  I have been here for almost nine years.  How much longer must I appear and give 
the same messages that I give?  It is with deep sorrow in my heart that I come among you today 
and deliver another urgent message.  My dear little children, you must stop offending God!  It is 
with great sorrow in my heart again that I tell you that your current plight will not be alleviated 
until God’s justice is performed in equal measures.   
 
Little ones, the time has come for you to live my messages and make frequent restitution to your 
God.  Little children, with your help, I can convert sinners.  With your help, I can save souls.  It 
is not my desire that any one of you little children misses this opportunity of grace or end in 
Purgatory.  Purgatory is a hellish state.  There is nothing but sadness, depression, dark night of 
your own soul, and the purging fire of God’s love.  Little children, you must amend your ways!   
 
Again, my little children, you must stop offending God!  Our hearts are greatly offended by the 
ungrateful souls all over the world.  If my warnings are not heeded, all that I have told you and 
more will come to pass.  Look to God.  Look to His mercy and His love for your solution.   
 
I am the Mother of God.  I am the Lady of the Rosary of Fatima.  My messages remain the same 
as in Fatima, Portugal in 1917.  The peace plan is given to you – review and rekindle and relive 
the messages of Fatima.  Pray the Rosary and make many sacrifices for the conversion of 
sinners. Penance!  Penance!  Penance!  
 
Know that I have already given you many warnings.  If these things come to pass, do not blame 
and hate God.  God has given you equal opportunity to change and amend your ways now.  Do 
not be concerned about the future but be more concerned with the state of your own souls and 
those around you and the world. 
 
Bless you, my little ones, in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, 
Amen. (There’s a light.  It’s around her.  I can’t see Our Lady anymore.  Now the light is 
dimming.  The light is still dimming.  It’s Our Lady!  It’s Our Lady, Mother of Mercy [see next 
message of Our Lady, Mother of Mercy.] 
 
 
Copying and distribution of this message is permitted and encouraged as long as nothing is changed, added, or 
deleted.  Other messages may be read at www.movingheartfoundation.com  
 


